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)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED WITH CONDITIONS

On March 12, 2008, Stephen Gass, owner and President of Westland
Estates Water System, Inc. (Westland or Company), filed an application with the Public
Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) pursuant to ORS 757.480 and OAR 860-
036-0710(1),1 requesting authority to terminate service to its customers. Westland is
currently facing two major problems. The Company has no water right, and it has a
history of high levels of nitrate in the water. In addition, the Company states that it is not
financially sound. A full description of the filing is set forth in the Staff Report, attached
as Appendix A and incorporated by reference.

OPINION

Under ORS 757.480, a public utility doing business in Oregon shall first
obtain Commission approval for any transaction to sell, lease, assign or otherwise dispose
of property. OAR 860-036-0715 specifies the manner and form required of such
applications for approval. Based on a review of the application and the Commission’s
records, the Commission finds that the application satisfies applicable statutes and
administrative rules. At its Public Meeting on June 25, 2008, the Commission adopted
Staff’s recommendation to approve Westland’s termination of service to its customers.

1 The Staff report cited OAR 860-036-0710(2)(b), which was incorrect.




























